
 

 

 

DATE: November 16, 2016 

TO: Interested Parties 

FROM: Lisa M. Gibson, Acting Environmental Review Officer 

Re: Responses to Comments on Draft Environmental Impact Report Case 

No. 2005.0912E—Significant Natural Resources Area Management 

Plan 

This letter is to inform you of the availability of the Responses to Comments document for 

the Significant Natural Resources Area Management Plan (SNRAMP or Natural Resources 

Management Plan). You are being sent this letter because our records indicate that you 

commented on the Draft Environmental Impact Report or you have requested to be notified 

of actions relating to environmental review for this project. 

The Responses to Comments document, in combination with the Draft EIR, constitute the 

Final EIR for the proposed project. This Final EIR contains information about the possible 

environmental effects of the proposed project. Preparation of an EIR does not indicate a 

decision by the City to carry out or not to carry out the proposed project. This document, 

along with the Draft EIR, will be before the Planning Commission for Final EIR 

certification on December 15, 2016. The Planning Commission will receive public testimony 

on the Final EIR certification at the December 15, 2016, hearing. Please note that the public 

review period for the Draft EIR ended on June 11, 2012. With respect to any comments 

received after the close of the public comment period for the Draft EIR, there is no obligation 

on the Planning Department’s part to respond to such comments in writing, including any 

comments provided orally or in writing at the Final EIR certification hearing. 

The Planning Commission does not conduct a hearing to receive comments on the Responses 

to Comments document, and no such hearing is required by the California Environmental 

Quality Act. Interested parties, however, may always write to Commission members or to the 

President of the Commission at 1650 Mission Street and express an opinion on the Responses 

to Comments document, or comment on the Commission’s decision regarding whether to 

certify the completion of the Final EIR for this project. 

The Responses to Comments document and Draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR) are 

available to view or download from the Planning Department’s Environmental Impact 

Reports and Negative Declarations web page (http://www.sf-planning.org/sfceqadocs) under 

Significant Natural Resources Area Management Plan. You may also view paper copies at the 

Planning Information Center (PIC) counter on the ground floor of 1660 Mission Street or at 

the Planning Department at 1650 Mission Street, Suite 400, San Francisco. If you would like to 

receive an electronic copy of the Response to Comments document on CD or have questions 

concerning environmental review of the proposed project, contact the Planning Department 

staff contact, Melinda Hue at 415.575.9041 or at Melinda.Hue@sfgov.org. 

Thank you for your interest in this project and your consideration of this matter. 
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